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Economic Development Citizens Advisory Committee (EDCAC) 

Minutes for February 8, 2012 

Held in Town Hall Conference Room 

 

Present: Susan Lee, Linda Bonetti, Doug Dowell, Richard Tucker, Ed Fasci, Greg Michael, Marc Casseres 

Town Council Representative: Bill Boyd 

Absent: N/A 

Excused: Chris Woods 

 

7:02 pm Chair Susan Lee Called meeting to order 

 

Guest(s): N/A 

 

Meeting chaired by Chairperson Susan Lee. 

 

Agenda Items: 

 

There were no minutes from the January meeting for review; they will be presented at the March 

meeting. 

 

Marc Casseres presented his findings regarding Economic Revitalization Zones (see presentation below) 

• ERZ’s provide Business Profit Tax credits for qualified properties 

• Greg asked if a TIF could be over-layed in an ERZ zone.  The answer was that an ERZ could exist 

in a TIF (larger zone).  A TIF provides relief to a developer’s real estate taxes. 

• RSA 162 (authorizing legislation) will sunset in July 2015, the Greg believes that Legislators will 

likely extend the law. 

• Greg Michael took an action to meet with Tim Thompson to discuss our thoughts, get his 

endorsement (prior to presenting to the Town Council) and then get with Marc for final 

modifications to the brief.  Richard Tucker took an action to discuss the possibility of 

collaboration with the Chamber of Commerce on this effort once approved by Town Council.  

Bill Boyd took action to add this topic to Town Council Agenda for March. 

• Motion made by Ed to accept brief and actions (above) and move this initiative to Town Council.  

Motion seconded by Doug.  No further discussion, motion carried 7-0-0.    

  

New Business: 

• Susan offered congratulations to Bill Boyd for his recent election as Vice Chairman of the Town 

Council. 

• Bill Boyd briefed the committee that the Town Budget was complete and that a line item of $7K 

was approved for the EDCAC and that it could be applied to improvements to the Website.  Bill 



 

 

also indicated that Atrium Medical had withdrawn from plans to build a new facility near the 

FAA, but that they were still very interested in locating to an existing property in Merrimack. 

• Bill next informed the Committee that the new Outlet Malls were scheduled to open June 14th 

this year. 

• Lastly, Bill provided a narrative of a Toll Relief brief that he provided in Concord.  Our legislature 

is considering legislation that may provide some relief to Merrimack residents. 

 

Closing Comments: 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for March 14, 2012 in the Town Hall Conference Room 

 

Ed made a Motion to close the meeting, which was seconded by Linda and was carried 6-0-0.  Susan 

then closed the meeting at 8:31 pm. 

 

 

These minutes are respectfully submitted to the Committee by, 

Richard S. Tucker 

Secretary – Economic Development Citizens Advisory Committee 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


